

Band Boosters General Meeting Minutes 6116 Wilson Mills Rd, Mayfield Village, Ohio 44143

Date: Monday, March 17, 2014

Present: Kim Lakota, Holly Wilgus, Ken Lakota, Theresa Gagliardo, Debbie Yokosuk, Dee Pierce, Ted Baker, Maryann Elder, Heather Purgar, Kathy Malzeke, Laura Whiteman, Jolene Greve, Lisa Rock, Sunny Tizzano, Thurzar Ho, Tracey Ruggieri, Tracy Orabella, Patty Kraven, Rosanne McJessy, Tom Kramer, Michael & Theresa Fero, Laura Horvath.

Meeting called to order at 7:02 P.M.

Executive Board Reports

<u>Welcome</u> Mrs. Lakota welcomed everyone & wished them Happy St. Patrick's Day. Alumni Association representatives spoke briefly about the upcoming game night event on 4/12/14 @ 6:30 pm @ Normandy for \$25. For additional information please visit the school website.

<u>Recording Secretary Report</u> Ms. Wilgus presented the January minutes for approval. A motion was made by Mr. Baker and seconded by Mrs. Malzeke to accept the minutes as presented. Discussion, all in favor, motion passed.

<u>Treasurer Report</u> Mr. Lakota presented the financial reports (see attached) outlining the \$650 expense for After Prom donation, \$100 to Giant Eagle for Academic Boosters reverse raffle & \$24 deposit for uniform cleaning. Most of the month was unremarkable. Motion to accept the financial reports as presented made by Mrs. Purgar, seconded by Mrs. Malzeke. Discussion, all in favor, motion passed.

<u>Director's Report</u> Mr. Oshaben presented a written update to those present (see attached). Carter Lanmack received the highest award for a high school performer at the All-State Orchestra earlier this month. Band festivals letters have been mailed & emailed inviting other bands to perform. Details regarding the Hawaii trip were discussed. 119 band members with a total of 277 traveling. Band Festival RSVPs will probably not start firming up until June/July. Uniforms should arrive in April. Plumes are already in! Thoughts about involving the high school's construction trades in maximizing our storage space for new uniforms. Band size next year will probably top 200 marchers. Cedar Point is tabled for June 16. Please follow us on webpage & facebook.

Auxiliary Director's Report Ms. Spigutz not present & had no report.

<u>President's Report</u> Mrs. Lakota quoted an April 7 deadline for pillow order for distribution during next band concert. Subsequent orders will be distributed at a later date TBA. Boosters will be making a basket donation to the Alumni Association Game Night. 3 extra Hawaii shirts remain which will be raffled off at a 50/50 if no one is interested in purchasing them out right. Pamper Chef sales resulted in \$500 profit. Thank you Margaret Veleta for donating your proceeds.

1st Vice President Report Mr. Kramer & Mrs. Horvath stated. Family Fun Night resulted in \$368 net profit. Thank you to Mr. & Mrs. Fero for allowing the boosters to borrow the cotton candy machine for the event. Machine will be available for borrowing at future events & is not property of the boosters.

<u>2nd Vice President</u> Mrs. Malzeke stated emails were sent out for volunteers to sell 50/50 tickets & sunglasses at next band concert on Wednesday @ 6:15 pm. Please keep in mind volunteering for Air Show. This will be an all-day commitment & generates considerable money for the boosters.

<u>Corresponding Secretary</u> Mrs. Purgar thanked everyone for reading the emails & newsletters she sends.

Committee Chair Reports

<u>Uniforms</u> Mrs. Gagliardo has no new information to report. Uniforms are cleaned & ready to be purchased or turned into pillows.

<u>Accessories</u> Mrs. Elder stated the elimination of old accessories has begun. She offers her services to the new person filling this position next year. Accessory forms will be modified to reflect new requirements.

Auxiliary Liason Ms. Kraven & Mrs. McJessy reported no new news.

Buttons Mrs. Ruggieri & Mrs. Ho stated button maker has not been ordered as of yet.

<u>Fundraising</u> Mrs. Seawood not present. No report.

Membership Dr. Rock reported. No new news.

Scholarships Team reported applications were due already. Review of applications & recommendations of recipients to follow.

<u>Sprit Wear</u> Ms. Kraven & Mrs. McJessy stated spirit wear makes great graduation presents for incoming freshman. Mrs. Horvath presented an example for the Hawaiian T-Shirt which will be distributed before & after the March band concert.

<u>Trip Treasurer</u> Mr. Baker stated arrangements for final payment for Hawaii are being made. Everything is falling into place.

<u>Website</u> Mr. Kramer & Mrs. Yokosuk reported the webpage is updated frequently. Please visit for answers to your questions regarding upcoming events.

New Business Voting occurred for the 2014-15 committees. Below is the 2014-15 Roster:

President – Kim Lakota

1st Vice President – Laura Horvath

2nd Vice President – Kathy Malzeke

Recording secretary - Holly Wilgus

Treasurer – Ken Lakota

Corresponding secretary - Heather Purgar

Uniforms - Connie Davis

Accessories - Sunny Tizzano

Auxiliary Liaison – Patty Kraven & Rosanne McJessy

Hospitality – Jolene Greve

Buttons – Thuzar Ho & Tracey Ruggieri

Fundraising - Tracey Ruggieri & Thurzar Ho

Membership – Lisa Rock

Band Festival – Patty Kraven, Heather Purgar, Rosanne McJessy, Kim Lakota

Spirit Wear - Patty Kraven, Rosanne McJessy

Website - Debbie Yokosuk

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 P.M. Motion made by Mr. Ted Baker, seconded by Mr. Lakota.

Next meeting will be April 28, 2014.

Respectfully submitted by:

Holly Wilgus Kim Lakota

Holly Wilgus, Recording Secretary Kim Lakota, President